11/03/2010

Lobbying for FNUC

Greetings,

We have had a whirlwind series of meetings yesterday and today with Gilles Duceppe, Michael Ignatieff, Jack Layton and Chuck Strahl to get funding restored for the First Nations University. Joining me in these meetings were Guy Lonechild, Grand Chief of the Federation of Saskatchewan Indian Nations; Diane Admas, President of the FNUC Student Association; Randy Lundy, Chair of the FNUC Academic Council; Brenda Merasty, from the AFssembly of First Nations, and for today's meetings with Layton adn Strahl, Joely BigEagle, Chair of the Interim Board of FNUC.

The opposition leaders pledged the support of their parties to the restoration of the $7.2-million the Feds announced were being cut off on March 31, 2010. Each of the parties has subsequently taken a number of actions to express their support. Our Communications Officer, Kerry Pither, arranged for Randy and Diane to be on Canada AM this morning. She arranged for Chief Lonechild to be on two CBC TV programs. Diane was also interviewed on the Parliamentary Channel. Questions have been asked in the House of Commons. The matter will be brought up in Parliamentary Committees next week. Opposition leaders will be pressing the Government inside and outside the House of Commons.

Strahl refused to make a commitment to restore the funding. We had a news conference afterwards in which we announced his position and we all made clear that (1) the FSIN had fixed the problems that caused CAUT to censure the university and others to criticize; (2) FNUC, FSIN and the University of Regina had put together a transitional management arrangement that would allow U of R to over see financial matters for a period of four years after which full control would revert to FNUC; (3) the University will have to close on March 31, 2010 unless the Feds restore the $7.2-million; (4) and the FSIN, AFN, CAUT announced that they would not take no for an answer and were going to do everything possible to ensure the funding is restored by March 31.

Media stories have started appearing following today's press conference. Here is a sample.

http://www.montrealgazette.com/life/First%20Nations%20University%20official%20compares%20funding%20cuts%20residential%20school%20decision/2672141/story.html
http://www.globaltoronto.com/First+Nations+University+Canada+will+federal+funding+back/2671952/story.html
http://www.theprovince.com/life/First+Nations+University+official+compares+funding+cuts+residential+school+decision/2672141/story.html
http://www.globalregina.com/First+Nations+University+Canada+will+federal+funding+back/2671952/story.html
http://www.thestarphoenix.com/life/FNUC+official+compares+funding+cuts+residential+school+policy/2672248/story.html
http://www.lfpress.com/news/canada/2010/03/11/13199156-qmi.html
We will be stepping up the pressure over the next few days with an object of ensuring that the Federal Government commits to the restoration of funding before the deadline of March 31, 2010. As part of local pressure, it would be helpful for individuals to write to or email Minister Strahl and the Prime Minister calling for the restoration of funding. Letters to MPs will also help. Here is a link to the email and mail addresses for all members of Parliament:
http://www2.parl.gc.ca/Parlinfo/Lists/Members.aspx?Parliament=8714654b-cdbf-48a2-b1ad-57a3c8ece839&Riding=&Name=&Party=&Province=&Gender=&New=False&Current=False&Picture=False&Language=E
I'll keep you posted. In the meantime, please share this and encourage everyone to write or email MPs, and Minister Strahl and the PM.

Regards,

Jim
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